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reported that, by a vote of six to one, approved the appointment of Dr. Richard Al Rogers as Chief
Strategy Olfficer. He also announced that the Board approved, by unanimous vote, the appointment of
Amber Carter as Principal of Ethel 1. Baker Elementary School and the appointment of David Van
Nattenas Prigcipal of lohn | Kennpdv Hioh School
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AGENDA ADOPTION

President Woo asked for a motion to adopt the agenda. A motion was made to approve by Vice
President Pritchett and seconded by Second Vice President Hansen. The Board voted unanimously to
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7.0  SPECIAL PRESENTATION
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(Darrel Woo)

President Woo said that over the years we have had some very stellar students who have served as
Student Board Members, but the Student Board Member that we are recogmzmg this evemng,
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blossomed over the course of the past year and left big shoes to fill for the next person. She is excited
to see what her future holds, and hopes she will come back to visit. Vice President Pritchett then
presented Student Member Saito with a marble apple and a gift from the Board.

Member Ryan said it has been wonderful to watch Student Member Saito find her voice over the last

six months and see her growth in her role as a student Board member. She noted the importance of
wzading tha Kdewie Studios jwitintive wnrvk gad dojan it io o~ xoouncy that wor sonkis cafn
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Board Member Comments:

Member Cochrane said that she recently visited the site and had a tour. She noted that the facility is a
hiw nfactiygy foggecroline The paichbnvbnrd copaigy thi sy s irg »emies) gf o] §he s

congratulated the team and their hard work. She is very proud that they are in her Trustee Area.
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overall plan to make the Sacramento Unified School District a destination school district. They believe
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staffing levels, and they have made a proposal to the District to do that.

Tim Z'gugf_fpfy’d o rerent Sograwent Bee arficle ghaut the recanening of Wachington Elemeniary
s =

bk

arkanl  Brdici b childvon o1 Dyrsid [uhin Fleegrron Schgol onges cpyucarnedtfgtha alre itdo

e



is nothing concrete about Washington Elementary School right now except a desire to have it open.
There is no direct funding for a STEAM program at that school. Nine teachers at David Lubin
Elementary are in special project training right now for new Science standards. More teachers wanted
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technology instruction as a school-wide goal They have written grants and proposals to support
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9.1¢  Approve Business and Financial Report: Warrants and Checks Issued for the period
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Board Member Comments.

Member Cachrane noted that this is a verv imnoriguinroiect_She. asked (nathv 4ley angd Mory Hyrdin

Young to answer questions. She asked why we should build at Theodore Judah Elementary School when it
lS one of the most privileged schools by vzrtue of the area which it is in. She also noted there is a web of
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could not be spent on needed work elsewhere. She was hesitant to have the resolution go forward because
we do not typically tie hands on developer fees, but it was one way to work collaboratively to be able to
fund the proiect  She_daes nat know where the funds will oo Member_Radriourez said thot %kp,s_her—,
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uncomfortable. She would rather see us hold and wait to see what happens with the re-opening of the
other school site before we go forward with any planning.

President Woo said that was discussion on Item No. 9.1m. There were no speakers on Item No. 9.1a.
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Bryant how many staff in the District office are deployed to be responsive to families and to oversee the
management of this work. Ms. Bryant answered that there are three management staff, and there will be four.
There are three Supervisors that assist Ms. Bryant. In addition, there are ten program specialists who are the
direct liaison to the school sites and families. Member Ryan asked to what we attribute the increase in Special
Education in the District. She wanted to know if there had been analysis done to look at the disproportionality
of Special Education student referrals and if there were any thoughts as to why the numbers have grown so

substantzally Ms. Bryant answered that when there is not a clear system of pre- -intervention support across the
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do not have it. She asked how we are going about providing that type of equity throughout our District. Ms
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theoretical. There is always a lot of interest in wanting to see the numbers; what are the dollars and
f,p.yﬂm pe? So tn have ‘ st povyersatinns befarp e hiye anv sense of a State hudeet in January is—




Member Rodriguez said she is advocating for her request to happen; she would like to see English language
learners in the LCAP. Her vision for the next LCAP is that we will have the metrics and the team of parents
looking at what this year’s LCAP group did and then adding in some columns and some ways to measure. We
will then start with a benchmark.

Member Ryan, in looking at the LCAP Advisory group comments and recommendations, as well as the comments
s. Guillen and Ms Vane_she said thﬁl@ﬂ%&@t@iwase_bi_-l inenal insiructional assistants that are frained
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instructional assistants will be used as a strategy to improve student outcomes moving forward, though not
currently outlined in the 2015-16 budget. She asked if there was any cost analysis about what it would look like
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will not cost more than $20,000, and by her informal calculation the school would bring in another $2 million
dollars if re-opened.

President Woo entertained a motion to approve this Item. A motion was made by Vice President Pritchett to
approve which was seconded by Member Arroyo. The motion passed unanimously.

INd, Maoathly Eacilities ] Indate (Cothye Allen) , formation
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President Woo postponed this Item due to the lateness of the hour

Public Comment
None

Board Member Comments
None
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